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DATE:  March 24, 2014 

TO:  City Council Members 

FROM:  Council Member Schmid, Council Member Holman, Council 
Member Burt 

SUBJECT:  COLLEAGUES' MEMO FROM COUNCIL MEMBERS BURT, HOLMAN, 
AND SCHMID URGING COLLEAGUES TO DEDICATE NEW PARKLAND IN THE 
FOOTHILLS 
 

 

 GOAL 

The City owns a 7.7 acre parcel of land adjacent to Foothills Park. This land is deeded for 
“conservation, including park and recreation purposes”. The parcel is currently fenced off from 
any public access. These acres include an environmentally important riparian corridor. It is time 
this property becomes dedicated parkland accessible to the public.  
 
HISTORY 
In 1981, the Lee Family granted this 7.7 acre parcel (Assessor’s Parcel Number 182-46-006) to 
the City with a deed restriction for conservation use, including parks and recreation. The Palo 
Alto City Council accepted this generous gift by Resolution No. 5887 on March 16, 
1981.(Attached) 
 
The family reserved an estate on the property until 1996 when it reverted to the City. The land 
is a natural extension of the beautiful and popular Las Trampas Valley in Foothills Park and, if 
accessible, would extend that valley for about a fifth of a mile northwestward along the course 
of Buckeye Creek. It is mostly a flat plain surrounded by wooded hillsides on both the north and 
south sides. 
 
The City leased the land from 1996 to 2003 to the owner of a neighboring parcel who used it as 
a nursery and for storage of large blocks of stone for improvements on his property. That lease 
expired in 2003 and the land was cleared. Today, except for a small nursery used by Acterra, it 
lays unused. The land contains an easement through adjoining property for emergency vehicles 
to Los Trancos Road. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Council to direct Staff to: 

1. Return to Council with a park dedication ordinance for this City-owned land adjacent to 
Foothills Park; 
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2. Outline the major options for the best uses of this land; 

3. Present to the Parks and Recreation Commission alternatives for public uses along with 
natural landscape restoration for their review and for public input.  

4. Establish a timeline for permanently opening the land to the public. 

 
 
 
STAFF IMPACT: 
The City Manager advises that the staff may accomplish the suggested directives within existing 
resources.  Additionally, the City Manager presumes that the park dedication ordinance can 
return to Council on its own track and soon.  The timeline for the other recommendations (2,3 
&4) can proceed separately and in parallel following the dedication ordinance. 
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